HOLLIS RECREATION COMMISION May 19, 2022 Town Hall Meeting Room

Attendees: Erica Crea, Dave Belanger, Jake Balfour, Cindy Van Coughnett, Jayne Belanger, and Russ Rogers(7:50pm)

Meeting was opened at 7:25pm.

Erica met with Tom Whalen, Lori Radke and Joanie Cudworth about fields. Discussion was around Hardy South flooding, irrigation not working, horse rink and resurfacing the tennis courts.

Erica reviewed the spreadsheet she had sent with the agenda with estimated costs for each item. The pickle ball discussion will be in June when Tom Whalen can update the committee.

Erica had an invoice from Granite Glass for \$212.00. No one on the recreation committee was familiar with this request. Erica will look into it further.

Motion to spend the \$400 on Little Nichols Team benches and \$160 on Pet waste holders was made by Dave Belanger, seconded by Jake Balfour. 6-0 APPROVED

Discussion about Gate City invoice. Erica paid. It had been approved last year and will be voted again now that cost is included. The recreation budget will cover half and the horse club will cover half. Motion by Jake Balfour, second by Dave Belanger to spend \$487.50. 6-0 APPROVED

Erica has a \$325 quote for the broken fences and will check with Lori on who is responsible for this cost, DPW or Rec.

Jayne Belanger spoke about the fence repairs and paint and stain for the Nichols riding ring. The Hollis Equestrians hired to have it painted, a cost of \$2,500. Dave Belanger made a motion to pay \$1000 of the cost of painting the horse ring, seconded by Jake Balfour. 6-0 APPROVED.

Erica has purchased locks and needs more keys before putting the locks on electric panel and box. Keys have to be supplied to Police, Fire and Rescue,

Town Hall and DPW. Jayne may have some that are all keyed to the same key. They will get together to see if those will work.

Softball: They are having a hard time finding Umpires, and have increased their rate. Diamond Gems were having a tournament this weekend.

The next rec meeting will be Thursday, JUNE 16, 2022 at 7:00pm, location TBD. Please note the day change. We will be meeting the third Thursday of the month instead of the first Wednesday.

Submitted by Cindy Van Coughnett